







December 7, 2004 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, December 7, 2004 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs: Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Prior to the business meeting, Good Will Fire Company’s Chairman of Board of Directors, David Majewski, Charles Hurd, newly elected President, William Simpson, newly elected Fire Chief and Vic Robinson, member of the Board of Directors appeared before the Board to discuss issues.  

     The siren only will be blown for testing, once per month, for a funeral of a member, or an emergency within the City. 

     As to the paging system, the 800 system serves it purpose within our local area, Wilmington Manor, Holloway Terrace, Minquadale, however New Castle County has pending a new paging system

     A complete list was given to the Board of the 2005 officers and fire line personal.  Their Board meeting are held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. and the monthly company meeting the 1st Wednesday of each month. 
     The Washington Greene Site was put on  hold, however, the group presented an 

“Existing Firehouse Expansion Project” with proposed additions and renovations . This is only a proposal, no cost figures are available at this time and they are not asking for permission at this time.

     The Board thanked the group for attending our meeting and supplying information. 

     The meeting was then called to order and opened with a moment of silence.
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December 7, 2004 
ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 
     The certification of election was read: 

                                     William R. Emory                                33 votes

                                      Chandler H. Gebhart, IV                    348 votes           Total    381 

     Mr. Gebhart was declared the winner and took the oath of office in the presence of the Board, his wife and his parents.

     The monthly calendar was updated, adding an Outreach Committee meeting 7:00 p.m. on December 21st. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Ferry Cut-off:  Awaiting final approval from DelDot for the entrance. 

Basin Road:   Have had another inquiry, will follow up on it. 

Sailing Club:  Mr. Taylor has papers prepared to negotiate the swap of property. 

Bellanca :  Agreement has been presented.  Word has been received from the office of Senator Thomas Carper that a grant through Department of the Interior “Save Americas Treasures” has been applied for in the amount of $300,000.00 

Farmers Market:  A plan was presented on the re-design of the parking lot at the Farmers market.  The  Board approved the plan. 

Other:  Dempsey’s lease—Millie’s Diner:  Mr. Indellini recommended that an inspection be done of the property. 

     Motion made and approved to have Mr. Gary Parker do the appraisal on Penn Mart. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Quillen reporting. 

     Meeting called for December 21st with Little League. 
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December 7, 2004 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

Roof at Library:  Should be finished by end of the year. 

Railing at Library:  New railing at the rear entrance if finished. 

Painting:  Quotes have been received on  the painting job for: 

                                Fire Hall            Jamestown 


$  8,880.00

                                Library              Celli                                               5,600.00

                                Town Hall         Peoples 



   24,650.00

Motion was made and approved to have Property Maintenance Committee contact these vendors and have them put us on the schedule for Spring. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT;  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Mr. Peden reported that there cannot be anything added to the current operating budget. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 

     Mr. Viola reported that the staff as well as the public are pleased with the new Library Director.

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





N/R 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 

   Reported that a meeting had been held with the committee and our attorney and working on the “conflict of interest”. 
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 
                                                            N/R
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December 7, 2004 
GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE:  Mr. Toner reporting. 
     Mr. Toner commented that the appearance of the officers of the Fire Company showed their willingness to work with the Board. 
OTHER:  
     Mr. Gebhart was asked to serve on committees previously held by Mr. Lane, namely 

Outreach Committee and Building Restoration Committee. 

     Ms. Banks was thanked for providing the refreshments for the meeting. 

     Being no further business was adjourned. 






          M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
